Ministry of Housing

Assistant Deputy Minister's Office

Housing Division 777 Bay St 14th Fir Toronto ON M5G 2E5 Telephone: (416) 585-6738 Fax: (416) 585-6800 Ministère du Logement

Bureau du sous-ministre adjoint

Division du Logement 777, rue Bay 14º étage Toronto ON M5G 2E5 Téléphone: (416) 585-6738 Télécopieur: (416) 585-6800



September 11, 2017

Ms. Donna Stewart Director of Integrated Social Services Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services Board 210 Mead Boulevard Espanola, ON P5E 1R9

Dear Ms. Stewart:

Thank you for your proposal under the Expression of Interest process for the Province's Home For Good (HFG) initiative.

I am writing to advise you that, due to limited funding, the Manitoulin-Sudbury District Services Board's submission was not approved for funding.

Please note that many strong submissions were received, which resulted in requests exceeding the total amount of funding available.

I appreciate the time that you took to submit an Expression of Interest, and encourage you to consider participating in future affordable housing programs.

Ministry staff would be pleased to provide you with a debrief on the evaluation of your submission, if desired. If you would like to arrange a debrief, or have any questions, please contact Ravi Bhusia, Manager of the Program Development and Analysis Unit in the Housing Programs Branch. Mr. Bhusia can be contacted by phone at (416) 585-6526, and by e-mail at Ravi.Bhusia@Ontario.ca.

Sincerely,

Janet Hope Assistant Deputy Minister

c: Cindy Couillard, Regional Housing Services Team Lead, MSO-Northeastern